BOE to move forward with track project
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The Point Pleasant Beach Board of Education has agreed to place a question on the April school election ballot asking voters if they want to fund various repairs to the G. Harold Antrim Elementary School track [above]. Photo by SUEANNE GOSS, STAR NEWS GROUP


By Chris Sheldon

The Point Pleasant Beach Board of Education [BOE] is ready to take the next step in a project which would make various improvements to the G. Harold Antrim School.

During the meeting of the BOE on Tuesday night, bond counsel was hired to create a referendum question on the April school election ballot, asking voters if they would like to have the lights, track and fencing at the Antrim Field, replaced.

“Hiring bond counsel means we have now made a commitment to move forward with the project,” Superintendent of the Point Pleasant Beach School District John Ravally said on Wednesday.

According to Point Pleasant Beach School District Business Administrator Brian Savage, the bond counsel hired to create the question is DeCotiis, Fitzpatrick and Cole, based out of Teaneck. The board approved paying $3,500 for this service which includes preparation of the bond referendum and making sure paperwork is in place for the project according to Mr. Savage.

Mr. Ravally said these fees would, “get us to a point where the question could be asked to the voters.”

If the question passes in April, extra fees which total $5,200 would have to be paid to bond counsel for all the necessary documentation required to move ahead with the project, according to Mr. Savage.

At the previous BOE meeting in December, the board approved a motion to pay Spiezle Architectural Group, of Trenton, $3,500 for pre-referendum services, which would include an estimate package for repairs to several areas of the elementary school’s field.

Mr. Ravally said the estimated cost for the repairs is about $750,000. He said the BOE has approved the cost estimate package and added that the cost of the project could be lower, once the project goes out to bid, if it is approved by the voters.

“This would cover the cost of the entire project, and we still have an application out to the New Jersey Department of Education,” Mr. Ravally said.

At the December meeting, the board approved a motion to authorize Spiezle Architectural Group to submit an application for a School Facilities Act Grant to the New Jersey Department of Education, on behalf of the Point Beach School District.

Earlier this month, Mr. Ravally said the district used monies received from the same grant program in 2001 when the high school and elementary school were renovated, after being approved in a public referendum. He said borough taxpayers footed the bill for 60 percent of the construction costs on that project, and the grant was used to pay the remaining 40 percent.

The superintendent said he is hoping to get a similar grant from the New Jersey Department of Education this time around, but he said he understands that grants are harder to get now, given the current economic climate and recent change in government.

“The wheels of progress at the state level have slowed down due to a new governor being elected,” Mr. Ravally said.

“This is not uncommon, but we’re not sure how this will effect us,” Mr. Ravally added.

Earlier this month, Mr. Ravally said that, because the track is “not immediately tied to our classrooms,” that it would also make it harder for the school to get the grant.

However, he did say, “our track is a little more instrumental in everyday activities.”

He said the physical education classes at the school use the track, as well as several science and health classes, for various outdoor activities.

He said he still does not expect to hear back from the Department of Education until the end of next month, because that is when the district approves its preliminary 2010-2011 budget.

Mr. Ravally has said the current lights at the school’s sports field, on Yale Avenue, are about 30 years old, and the technology used to create them has been “surpassed.”

He said the board would like to see the fencing around the elementary school’s field replaced, and, most importantly, he said the board would also like to replace the rubberized surface of the track that encircles the field.

He said the current track surface is about 15 years old, and has “certainly passed its life expectancy.”

He said the school has been patching the track for several years, whenever a hole is created in the rubber surface. He noted there is one section of the track that has more patches than original material.

Mr. Ravally said the school might be able to use the pre-existing asphalt, which remains underneath the newer, rubber surface, but there is a chance the entire structure will have to be replaced.

Another necessary step for the track and field renovations was completed at the meeting in December, when the board approved a motion to make an amendment to the district’s 2005-2010 Long-Range Facilities Plan, to include the project.

Mr. Ravally said the district is required to place any projects it is either considering or planning on in the 2005-2010 Long-Range Facilities Plan.

Point Pleasant Beach High School cross country coach Linda Feerst said she is all for repairing the track.

“The track definitely needs repairs and it would benefit the entire school because every sport at some time uses it,” Ms. Feerst said.

She said high school cheerleaders, football, soccer, cross country and track teams all use the track and field for practice or games.

She said the Antrim School teams such as cross country, track and soccer teams also use the track.

In other Point Pleasant Beach Board of Education News:

• The board approved the date for the school election on Tuesday, April 20, from 2 to 9 p.m.

Voting for polling districts one and two will be held at Point Pleasant Beach Fire Company No. 2 at 614 Laurel Avenue.

Voting for polling districts three and four will be held at Ocean Fire Company No. 1 at 400 Arnold Avenue

